
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 13 – Tuesday 14th May, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 2 Week 3 

Planning Ahead…   
 
  Wednesday 15th May - Yr 6 Excursion 
  Friday 17th May - Walk Safely to School Day 
     PSSA Round 5 – TPS v North Turramurra PS 
     Football @ Samuel King Oval 
     Netball @ North Turramurra PS Courts 
     AFL @ Foxglove Oval 
  Saturday 18th May - P&C Cake Stall – Election Day – Don’t Forget to Bake! 
  Tuesday 21st May - P&C Meeting 7.30pm Primary Staff Room  
  Monday 27th May - Zone Cross Country @ Rofe Park 
 
            

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message: 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Thank you to our great group of mums who 
organised the Mother’s Day Stall on Friday. 
The children were very excited to take home a 
lovely gift for their mums. I do hope everyone 
had a lovely day on Sunday. 

We have our School Photo Day today and 
hope all goes as smoothly as it usually does. 

 My staff have been truly amazing working 
around roofing with changing paths and 
classrooms each day. Please remain vigilant 
when moving around near the scaffolded areas 
and find a way around the perimeter. It is 
always possible to get to the room you want 
but sometimes it is a longer way than 
expected!! Do not at any time be tempted to 
squeeze under a cordoned off area. The area 
is blocked off for a reason. 

Year 6 will be out on Wednesday 
completing their work about Government and 
Early Sydney. 

Scripture classes will be held as usual for 
all remaining classes. 

NAPLAN Writing will be completed today. 
The School is managing the timetable and the 
classrooms that the children will be using for 
the skills test. We ask that you ensure the 
children are here unless they are unwell. 
NAPLAN will continue for longer this year due 
to it being completed online. All papers will be 
complete by Thursday of next week with some 
provision for catch up if necessary in the 
afternoons. 

 

 

Children will commence the Sport Dance 
Program next week. The program will run for 
six weeks with our Footloose provider.  

Our Coding Program after school has been 
very well subscribed and is now on two 
afternoons after school. (Wednesday and 
Thursday) There are still a few vacancies on 
Thursdays. Enrolment information can be 
found in Week 1 and 2 Newsletters.  

My apologies I did send the Newsletter on 
time last week but it did not reach all classes. It 
was re-sent on Saturday. 

Good Luck to our Dance gymnasts who are 
competing on Saturday. Thank you to Miss 
Mooy for all her time training the group. They 
are looking very polished and are so excited 
about the day. Sadly, I am at a conference over 
the weekend and am unable to be there. Mrs 
Levin will attend in my place. 

 

 

Have a great week 

 

 

 

Margaret Foott,  

Principal 
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Sport News 

Thank goodness we finally got to play 
PSSA on Friday! It was a lovely afternoon and 
all teams did well. 

The School Cross Country results are in 
the Newsletter this week. Ribbons will be 
handed out to the top 3 in age groups 7 and up 
at the 3-6 Assembly next Monday. Ages 8/9 
and up are eligible for Zone. The first 6 in the 
age group qualify for Zone. The 8/9 age groups 
is a NSW PSSA State age group and as such 
this age group filters down through the levels to 
school level. It is a large age group but they 
have to race this way, according to the NSW 
PSSA rules. Zone is on Monday of Week 5 and 
notes will come out this week. 

 

Enjoy your week, 

 

 

Katrina McGuire & Reg deJager 

Sport Conveners 

 

 

 

From The Office 

Student Invoices are being sent out this 
week.  Payment can be made via POP on our 
school website, cash, cheque or credit card 
(before 2pm if paying at the office). 

Please remember, if you are having any 
financial difficulties, to contact either Mrs Foott 
or Mrs Eagleton for assistance. 

Earn & Learn – Please place the stickers 
onto the A4 sheets not straight into the box. 

 

Thank you 

 

 

 

Head Lice 

We have had confirmed cases of Head lice 
in Years 3 & 5.  Please check your child’s hair 
and treat accordingly.  Students should not 
attend school until treatment has been 
administered. 

 

 

 

Library News 

The 2019 NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge  

Congratulations! The following students 
have now successfully completed the 
Challenge! Superhero readers! Well done! 

Fleur Gillam Skye Wilson 

Luke Fagan Oscar Kroie 

Jemima 
Gallagher 

Lucinda Middleton 

Damon Horsley Patrick Schafer 

Patrick Macken Matthew Teawater 

Alannah Woollard  

 

Students in K-2 just need to read 30 books 
and students in Years 3-6, 20 books by 30th 
August. Completed books can be registered on 
the PRC reading log sheet or online. Students 
use their Computer lesson username and 
password to login at 
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html 

Redgum Book Club 

Please note Redgum Book Club 
catalogues have been sent home. Students 
and parents can place orders online, via email 
or by phone. Orders must be in by Monday 20 
May. Books will be delivered to the school 
library for distribution. 

 

Many thanks, 

Amanda Kynaston and Shelley Warren 

Teacher Librarians  

 

Achievement Awards: K-2 

KR Jack Jonak 

KY Kaylee Parry  Jana Verster 

 Harry Jenkins 

KG James Stafford Lexi Millar 

 James Vermaas 

1T Grace Heilbuth William Brown 

1M Marriane Mai  Charlie Lane 

1H Isaac Morris  Angela Darby 

1K Rosie Bayl  Dean Barter 

2M Charlotte Cole  Max Morgan 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html
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2G Millie McHutchinson Chase Cole 

 Charlotte Jenkins Benji Lynas 

Achievement Awards: Years 3-6 

3L Chloe Grove  Vivian Sadler 

3M Xavier Winet  Frankie Powell 

3/4T Leila Terzian  Emma Taylor 

4S Tian Guo  Finn Willis 

4M Oliver Makin  Gemma Carson 

6D Cameron Merrell Abby Moore 

6J Amelia Shafiani Finlay Jackson 

6P Lucinda Middleton William Chiu 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

Just a reminder that the closing date for 
Book Club orders is this FRIDAY, 17 May.   

Don't miss out on your FREEBIES with 
second and third orders!  

Books should arrive within 2 weeks of the 
closing date. 
 
Happy Reading! 

 

 
Book Club Co-Ordinators 

Juliet Chandlier (K-2) 0412 580 402 

Merie Botes (3-6) 749 446 0431  

 

 

 

 

Peer Support Session 2 - Strong me! 

Our session this week for students involved 
“Stronger Together”.  Our Peer Support 
module, encouraged students to identify their 
personal strengths as a key protective factor to 
address bullying and looked at ways of utilising 
these positive attributes to support themselves 
and others to build resilience. Parents of 
participating students might like to ask what 

they said or thought their strengths might be 
and suggest some more. 

 

For Sale – Upright Freezer 

The canteen is selling a Fisher Paykel 
389L upright freezer. The freezer is white, has 
6 drawers and the door opens to the left. (we 
believe the door can be swapped to open to 
the right) 

It is 2 years old and cost $1700 new. It is in 
excellent working order and is being sold due 
to the purchase of a new commercial double 
door freezer. Model:E388LW 

Reserve price $300 

 Please send your best offer & contact 
details by midnight Tuesday 21/5/19 to the 
Canteen Secretary at 

rachelfryer@optusnet.com.au 

 Please visit the canteen Mon, Wed to Fri 
between 9am to 2pm to inspect. 

 Freezer needs to be paid for and collected 
by end of May 2019. 

  

Canteen News: 

Thank you to last week's helpers!  Special 
thanks to Louise Morton, Joy Tang & Minh 
Dinh for helping at the Cross Country on 
Tuesday! 

Helpers for this week are: 

 

Wednesday 15th May: 

Laura Elia 

Thursday 16th May: 

Kristy Stewart & Akiko Jones 

Friday 17th May: 

Mel Liu, Angela Simpson & Amy Biggs 

Monday 20th May: 

Lisa Norton 

 

 

Thank you from the TPS CANTEEN 

Haylee & Laura     

mailto:rachelfryer@optusnet.com.au
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Band News - Term 2 - Week 3 

 

Upcoming Band Calendar Dates  
 
 

Week Date Term 2 (30 April – 5 July) 

3 Tues 14 May School Photos – bring Band Uniform and instruments for band 
photos – available to order after viewing at the Office  

4 Mon 20 May, 
12.20pm 

Assembly - Junior Band 
 

 Tues 21 June P&C Meeting  

 Sun May 26 Ryde East Music Festival  

Junior band: arrive 8.20am for 9.10am performance. Expected 
finish 10am after awards.  
Performance band arrive 12.40 for 1.30pm performance. 
Expected finish 1.50pm.  Jazz band arrive 2.20pm for 3.10pm 
performance. Expected finish 3.50pm. 

6 Mon 3 June, 
12.20pm 

Assembly - Intermediate Band 

7 Mon 10 June Queen’s Birthday long weekend 

 Sun 16 June Wahroonga Band Festival 

Intermediate Band – time TBC 

8 Mon 17 June,  
12.20pm 

Assembly - Junior Jazz Band 

9 Thurs 27 June Band Committee Meeting (Staff Room) 7pm 

Term 3 

Save 
the 
date 

Fri-Sun 

Sept 6-8 

North Shore Primary School Concert Band Festival, 
Chatswood High School  

Junior band (likely Saturday evening 7/9) 
Intermediate band (likely Fri evening 6/9) and  
Performance Band (likely 4-6pm Sunday 8/9) 

Times TBC 
 

                                                    

 



Issue 13 – Tuesday 14th May, 2019 – page 6  

 

 
 

 

Ryde East Band Festival – Sunday 26 May 

Ryde East Music Festival is hosted by Ryde East Public School P & C and is held in the school hall 

of Ryde East Public School, 12 Twin Rd, North Ryde. Parking is on the surrounding streets 

which can be busy, so please allow plenty of time on arrival. Please see the attached street map. 

PLEASE NOTE - All students are required to stay after their performance 

 until conclusion of the adjudication and awards for their competition section. 
 

Junior Band: arrival time 8.20am, warm up 8.40am, performance 9.10am. Expected finish time 10am.  

Performance Band: arrival time 12.40pm, warm up 1pm, performance 1.30pm. Expected finish time 
1.50pm. 
Jazz Band: arrival time 2.20pm, warm up 2.40pm, performance 3.10pm. Expected finish time 3.50pm. 

WARM UP ROOM 

Mr Rowland will take each band to their allocated warm up room. As this is one of the 

usual teaching rooms, please respect the items of the children who use that classroom. Please 

leave the room promptly after your performance. NO FOOD IS ALLOWED IN WARM UP 

ROOMS. 

INSTRUMENT DROP OFF ZONE 

An instrument drop-off zone is available for large instruments. Please go to Badajoz Road’s 

carpark entrance where a parking monitor will give you access to the car park to deliver your 

instruments.  Ryde East PS can mind instruments until your warm up room is available at the 

registration desk. A receipt will be given for all instruments and will be required for collection. 

PARKING 

Street parking is readily available, but street will be busy. Please note that there is no parking 

on the school grounds. Please avoid trespassing and not park in the privately owned “New 

Horizons” car park, which is located directly opposite the school in Twin Road. A street map is 

attached. 

FOOD AND FUN 

The Ryde East Public School P&C Association is the host of this annual event, offering Barbeque, 

Asian Food Stalls and a traditional Cake Stall. Coffee and tea along with cold drinks, fairy floss 

and popcorn will be available. As always there will be a raffle or two to add to the fun of the day! 

REMINDER - Band Uniforms 

Please get your band uniform ready for competitions! 

• Black pants – no dance pants, tracksuits or ¾ pants 

• Band shirt (available from the TPS uniform shop) 

• Black shoes and black socks only 

Hair should be neatly combed and, for the girls, tied back with hair elastics the same colour as 

their hair.  Gold ribbons for the girls will be handed out by the Band Managers, the ribbons will 

be collected as soon as the performance is finished to ensure we have a full set for the next 

performance. Each band has its own set of ribbons.  

FOLDERS:  All band members should have a BLACK (or clear cover with TPS logo) folder/display 

book in good condition for their music. This looks very professional when performing, so it would 

be great if all students could please have one by their festival performance. 

If you have any questions or concerns please e-mail 

Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com, or either of your Band Coordinators  

Kerry Medd or Liz Maund-Arnott at tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com                      

mailto:tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com
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